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Subject Matter

The Director of Development Services submitted Report DS.49/06 setting out proposed amendments to the Local Plan taking into account the emerging technical studies on Strategic Environmental Assessment, Strategic Flood Risk Assessment, Retail Capacity Study Update and the Carlisle Renaissance Development and Framework and Transport Strategy.

The matter had been discussed by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 13 July 2006.  Most of the observations had been incorporated in the revised draft.

One of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee's observations had related to residential density with a request that Policy H3 be amended to mention the potential impact on quality of life.

A further Overview and Scrutiny comment had related to the Community element of leisure development being referred to in policies in Chapter 8.

The Director of Development Services reported that the purpose of this latest consultation was to consider how the Plan would be affected by the four technical studies and not to suggest further changes to other parts of the Plan.

The Chairman of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee was present at the meeting and commended the Officers for the way in which the report had been presented to the Overview and Scrutiny Committee.  He accepted that the two items raised which were outside the remit of the latest consultation should not be included in the Redeposit Draft Local Plan.

Councilor Bloxham, Environment and Infrastructure Portfolio Holder, also thanked the Officers for the way in which the report had been laid out which was easy for Members to follow.  He noted that the observations of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee had been incorporated into the Revised Redeposit Local Plan where appropriate.

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

1.  That the observations of the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee with regard to residential density and the Community element of leisure development be not included in the revisions to the Plan as the purpose of the latest consultation was specifically to seek views on how the Plan would be affected by the four technical studies.

2.  That the Executive thanks the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee for their work and the submitted changes be incorporated into the Revised Redeposit Local Plan and it be forwarded to the City Council for approval to commence the public consultation process.

Reasons for Decision

To address concerns raised during production of the revised re-deposit Plan and to ensure that consultation has been undertaken on all parts of the Local Plan prior to consideration at a Local Inquiry.







